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T – Participated by Telephone

1. Call to Order – Lou Putney – 7:19 pm.
2. Roll Call/Proxies/Agenda Review – Lou Putney:   Lou has Richard’s proxy.
3. Visitors' Comments – No Visitors:  No Comments.
4. Review Last Month’s Minutes – Lou Putney:  Motion for approval of the regular August 2013 Board of Directors (BOD) Meeting Minutes (with revisions) passed unanimously.       Motion: Letty / 2nd:   Diane.
5. President’s Report/Executive Committee Report – Lou Putney:
· Report later regarding GM evaluation.  Written motion to approve evaluation passed.
· Written motion for editorial against war in Syria.  11 for, 1 against, 1 abstained.

· Rick Hurley submitted his resignation.

· Contact from Realtor about two corner (1222 & 1224) lots:
· Appointed committee to explore possibilities:  Mike, Jeff, Julie, Beth.

6. Station Manager Report – Sydney White:  
· Written report in Appendix A.
· Currently we have three candidates for the open Administrative position...
7. Volunteer Committee – Mike Bagby.

· VC meeting occurred on Sept. 3 – developed agenda for All-station meeting.

· All station meeting occurred on September 11 to discuss budget Approximately 36 people attended.
· Sydney reviewed the budget, responded to concerns.

· Randy spoke about Program evaluations.

· Sheila spoke about technical issues.
8. By-Laws – Richard Manning:  No Report.

· Will have a meeting about the Volunteer Agreement.

9. Nominating Committee – Kurt Madsen:

· 13 outside applications have been received for BOD seats.
· 7 were selected for interviews.

· Voting during October meeting for new members.

10. Development Committee – Nancy Johnson:  
· Underwriting and Concert Calendar revenues have doubled over the past year.

· Board fundraising needs to be explored.
· Committee members attended luncheon to learn more about producing ‘House Parties’.

11. Youth Committee – Ian DeBarry. 
· Will start training on new video cameras when they come in.
· ‘Battle of the Bands’ event planning is underway.

12. Diversity Committee – Diane Dill-Peterson. 
· No Report.

13. Finance Committee report – Michael Sedita:  
· Met before the meeting tonight.  
· Discussion to move to a bi-annual ‘full scale’ formal audit, see what savings can be made.

· Motion to authorize the quarterly payment of $25K to note from Gulfshore account passed unanimously.  Motion: Mike / 2nd: Letty.

· Discussion of financial transparency, put financials on website.
· ‘Charity Navigator’ has a low score for the station, discussion how to improve.

· Budget Changes:  Book and Record sale has had its income and expense listed separately.
· Motion to accept the FY14 Budget on second reading passed unanimously (JoEllen abstained). 

            Motion: Mike / 2nd Jeff.
14. Personnel Committee – Laura Keane:  

· No Report.

· Went into Executive Session from 8:33 to 8:43 pm to review the General Manager Evaluation report and meeting with Sydney.

15. Long Range Planning – Jeff Harris:  

· Will defer to Sydney’s strategic visioning process   (36 months)

· Committee will conduct retreat, and meet before hand to plan.

· ‘Apple Radio’ started today!
16. Community Advisory Council (CAC) – :  
· No report.
17. Old Business / Follow-up:  
· The Board met in Executive Session from 8:54 to 9:10 pm to discuss Property and Litigation Issues.
18. New Business:
· None.
19.  
Attendance Review – Lou Putney: 
· All members are in good standing!
20.  
Evaluation – Lou Putney: 


Participation:  9.0
Accomplishments:  9.6 
Listening:  9.6
Scheduling:  9.9
21.  
Adjournment – Lou Putney:  The Board meeting adjourned at 9:16 pm.
By: 









Jeff Harris, Secretary
Approved by the Board on: 






Appendix A – Station Manager’s Report

To: The Board of Directors, NBSF

From: Sydney White, General Manager, WMNF-FM/HD

Subject: Monthly Report for September 2013 

Date: September 16, 2013

Revenues

With just two weeks to go before the end of the current fiscal year, we have collected approximately $980,389 (98.4%) of the $996,000 membership $s projected for this fiscal year. Outstanding Circles and Sustainer contributions add up to another $11,797.  This places us approximately $3,800 below projections for the year as of w/e 9/14. Our end-of-year additional gift solicitation letter added approximately $6,000. The first FY 14 membership drive is set for seven days beginning October 3, 2013. The dollar goal for this drive is $256,000. 

Revenues from underwriting/concert calendar improved slightly to $79,521 as of last week. The event at Ella’s brought in $4020.  While the revenues from the last three Special Events (concerts) are still being counted, it looks like we will end the year on the plus/minus side of $30,000 – about $76,000 down from original projection. If that is the case, the total expenditure to make that amount is close to $240,000.  

Programming 

Our Program Director is away this week attending the annual meeting of the Public Radio Program Directors in Atlanta Georgia.  WMNF has not participated in such meetings in nine years. 

We have begun internal discussions regarding updates of both wmnf.org and the WMNF app for iPhone and Android phones. In the next thirty days the staff will develop and present to the Web Master – a Creative Brief that represents both departmental needs and “wish list” for a reformatted wmnf.org.

Engineering & Operations

The T1 line went down several times in the last three months, presenting a real challenge for both staff and on-air hosts. Verizon eventually discovered the problem (outside of the WMNF building) and corrected it. In addition, we have installed a 16-line VOIP system as back-up for use if the T1 line malfunction during the membership drive. This same system also serves as the permanent back-up for the front desk lines. The router at the transmitter site went down this month. It was repaired and we have place money in the FY14 engineering expense budget for replacement. 

The engineers and the programming department are working to complete the station's digital music library. This will be integrated with the traffic management system in the studios early in the next fiscal year. We are moving ahead with purchase of multipurpose video equipment for the station. Although this equipment is designated for the live performance studio, it will also be used to add videos and live streams to wmnf.org. The staff of Tampa Bay Arts & Education Network has agreed to provide training for WMNF staff and volunteers in return for the rights to air the recordings from our live music studio (and at some point, Rob Lori's Radio Activity). 

Other Station Activities
We presented the working draft of the FY 14 station budget to volunteers and radio-activists the all-station meeting this month. We are conducting final interviews for the Director, Finance and Administration position this week. We hope to make a selection there after.
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